February 23, 2009

To Whom It May Concern

Re: Chris Bednarski

Dear Madam/Sir:  

It is a great pleasure to write you about Chris Bednarski and his situation as a graduating senior. I have known Chris for over two quarters, during which time he has taken three courses from me (Soc 152A, B, and C—all concerning human sexuality), earning “A” grades in all of them. He is a first rate student and I would like to ask a favor in his behalf. 

Chris is brilliant young man who has already developed very sophisticated computer programming skills. In my Soc 152C class (which is creating a website called www.SexInfoOnLine.com), he is one of the best webmasters we have, capable to doing very advanced programming and bringing powerful new features of our website. 

Chris has been planning for a career in computer programming for years and I am certain that he will go to the top. In order to hone his skills in all forms of logic, Chris has majored in philosophy and studied the logic of philosophers from many different eras. Philosophy is a great major for students who are eager to understand the ins and outs of many forms of logic. 

One of the requirements in the Department of Philosophy is a series of courses in foreign languages. Chris has taken some French, but he recognizes that it has almost no relevance to his future career. Even though he can master computer languages easily, French does not have the logical structure of computer languages, hence is not helping him master the rational thought patterns he will need for his career. 

I would like to add that French is no longer as central a language as it once was. The enclosed article from a recent issue of The Economist (February 14, 2009) shows how English is now becoming the central language of the European Union, if not almost all the nations of the world. 

Even though philosophy majors may have benefited in the past from having a language requirement, I think Chris should be released from this requirement so he can pursue his exciting career. If he were a poor student, you might think he was merely trying to avoid doing work; but he is one of the brightest and hardest working students at UCSB. 

Chris is an outstanding student who deserves to have the path to his future facilitated by both the faculty and the administration so he can continue to make important contributions to our world—as I can clearly attest that he has already done in my three courses. Chris will make many valuable contributions during his lifetime. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely,

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 







